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Parish Council Meeting - Minutes Tuesday 13th March 2018,  7.30pm Upton Snodsbury Village Hall

Parish Councillors Present : Paul Seymour (PS) (Chairman), Roger Peart (RP) (Vice Chairman), Jim Round (JR),  Debbie Waters (DW), Sandra Jennings (SJ), Alan Grainger (AG)
District Cllr L Robinson
	
Clerk/RFO: Nicola Harding			In attendance: One parishioner


18/12  	Apologies: Apologies were received from Cllr Milner and Cllr Adams.
	
18/13	Declarations of Interest: No declarations were made.

18/14	Parishioners comments: A parishioner was in attendance to request updates relating to the proposed development of the Woodview Garage site. The Chairman moved the meeting to item 5e, where a discussion ensued.

	A parishioner had notified the Clerk of damage to turf on land by The Furlongs, following the recent hunt event. It was agreed that RP would make contact with the Hunt Master of Croome Hunt to draw attention to this issue. It was also agreed that a comment would be included in the next Parish newsletter, politely reminding horse riders of their obligations on land within the Parish. 

Subsequent to the meeting, the Vice-Chairman confirmed that following a discussion with the Hunt Master, the land in question was not Parish land but privately owned, and permission had been provided by the land owner for the hunt to access the field. As some damage had been created to the grass however, the master agreed that action would be taken to restore the turf to an acceptable condition, and noted these concerns for future reference.
Action: Clerk to provide an update to the parishioner. Comment to be included in the next Parish newsletter.

18/15  Minutes: Approval of minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 16th January 2018
Proposed DW, seconded RP, all in favour  to approve the minutes as a true record.


18/16  Progress reports from Parish Activities: brief updates:
The Clerk provided the following updates:
· A laptop for Parish Council business had been ordered, utilising funding received via the Worcestershire Calc/Nalc Transparency Code initiative.
· £800.00 in New Homes Bonus funding had been received from Wychavon District Council towards the purchase of a community defibrillator. 
· Further to Worcestershire County Council Highways’ enquiry regarding ownership of 1-4 Windy Ridge, no additional updates had been received at present.
· Parish Council vacancy: Following Cllr Milner’s notification of her intended resignation to the Chairman, a Notice of Vacancy would be reported to Wychavon District Council as of 1st May 2018.
· Grit bins: Worcestershire County Council notified Parishes in December of their intended review of all yellow grit bins in Wychavon and refills where required. As this had yet to take place within the Parish, the Clerk reported this to the Worcestershire Hub and Transport Contact Centre, and a message had been forwarded to the depot to request a refill at their earliest convenience. A parishioner had also drawn the Council’s attention to the green grit bin by the car park in Church Lane, which had been empty for some time. Although green bins are usually the responsibility of Parish Councils, it was believed that this bin may be the responsibility of the local Housing Association. The Chairman had confirmed that Rooftop Housing Group had not accepted responsibility, therefore it was agreed that the Clerk would check with the parishioner and Fortis Housing Group, as it was unclear exactly which housing associations were responsible for the bungalows in the vicinity.
· Telephone Kiosk: Following receipt of the contract between BT and the Parish Council, the standard 90 day period for disconnections had not yet expired, therefore there were no further updates to report at present.
· Police Team: A report had been received of the theft of fencing wire in the Parish on 10/2/18.

The Chairman moved the meeting to item 5e, Garage site to enable Cllr Robinson to provide further updates.

a)PS - Grass cutting:   Proposed PS, seconded SJ, all in favour, to approve Smart Cut Ltd as the Parish grass contractors for the 2018-19 season. Smart Cut had confirmed that prices would be held in line with charges during 2017-18.
Action: Chairman to agree cutting schedule with Smart Cut Ltd. 

b) SJ – Lengthsman: It was confirmed that the lengthsman had successfully completed essential drainage and grips tasks in Cowsden and the Cowsden signage was now back in situ. The Chairman confirmed that he had now obtained felt in preparation for the lengthsman’s maintenance work at the bus shelter. 
Action: PS to pass on felt to SJ. SJ to request the renewal of side boarding and general maintenance of the bus shelter with AF. 

Members discussed procedures for the reporting of damaged/missing signage within the Parish. 
Action: It was agreed that signage would be reported to SJ in the first instance, thereafter escalated by JR where necessary. 
A request had been received for the possible installation of a green bin in Cowsden. RP agreed to discuss and liaise directly with the parishioner.

c) JR – Highways/School: No updates had been received from the school at present.
A report had been received from Worcestershire County Council providing an update regarding the dead elm trees in College Road. 
Tree officers had reported at their site visit that, ‘a few dead elm trees were scattered in the hedge line, posing a minimal safety risk, and 
would therefore be placed on a six month priority list,’ however members of the Parish Council disputed that a ‘few’ trees were affected.
Action: Continue to monitor; RP to forward update to DM.

d) Footpaths/Speed initiatives/Neighbourhood Watch – AF: There were no further Footpath  updates to report at present, however RP 
and AG confirmed that there were 75 Parish Footpaths books remaining out of 500 originally ordered. RP agreed to write a letter on behalf of 
the Parish Council to The Oak public house, as this was the venue where the majority of sales had been made. 
Action: RP to draft and forward to the Clerk.
A meeting had taken place on 25th January involving the Safety Camera Partnership. AG confirmed that radar speed tracking had been 
installed along the A422 between the 21st – 27th February, the results of which were pending. 
Action: AG to request results from the Community Speed watch Coordinator in order to discuss the next course of potential speed initiatives 
with members of the Council.
Cllrs expressed their thanks to AG for his efforts in acting as Parish representative with the Safer Roads Partnership, in addressing the issue 
of speeding along the A422.

Neighbourhood Watch: It had been agreed that all current membership in the Parish would be advertised on e bowline. There had been one major crime reported of the theft of lead from the Church roof. Some householders had now used 30 mph limit signage provided to advertise the speed limit on local roads, though it was hoped that more parishioners would participate. Another meeting will take place within the next month, and door stickers had been requested to advertise that the scheme is operational within the Parish. 

St George’s Day: Members were in favour of supporting the annual St George’s Day celebration in the Parish in 2018. As this item is budgeted for in the 207/18 budget, proposed RP, seconded AG, all in favour, to approve up to £70.00 contribution towards the expenditure of this event.

e) Garage site: Cllr Robinson provided the following updates:
A meeting had taken place to discuss the surplus Section 106 agreement applicable to the site. A legal process was currently underway and ecological procedures were being adhered to regarding bats and newts at the site. Worcestershire County Council would not be introducing traffic calming measures in the vicinity, despite the Parish Council’s request in their original response to the plans. Should the Parish Council feel necessary, the application could be considered by the Planning Committee.

A parishioner in attendance drew attention to the current plans – although the redevelopment of the site was welcomed, concerns were raised regarding the 3 storey design, as it was felt that this was not in keeping with the rest of the village. There were also concerns regarding the potential visual impact of the third floor designs imposed upon his property opposite, which could be alleviated by the possible rotation of the upper floor. Attention was also drawn to an apparent lack of barrier between the designated parking and footway, leading to concerns that cars may be parked on the footway itself. Landscape planting also appeared to be directly up to the road in the plans. 
It was agreed that Cllr Robinson would liaise with the relevant planning officer to pass on these observations and make further enquiries regarding the Section 106 contribution. The parishioner was also encouraged by Linda Robinson to forward his comments regarding the existing plans to the District Council.

The following actions were agreed:
LR to draw attention to the following with WDC:
· Concerns regarding potential parking on the footway.
· Dropped kerb to be by the driveway of the properties.
· Liaise with RA regarding essential path clearance in front of the site.
· Establish the planning conditions regarding construction vehicles to be on site.
· Establish the detail of hours and conditions of working.


f) Rural Communities Programme: As CM was not in attendance, there were no further updates at present.


18/17  Finance

a) Current Balances as at 1st  March 2018:
 	Business account				£6,039.70

b) Payments to report:
						
7/2/18: Salary (Jan 2018)	                                               			£132.83                                                       
23/2/18: Lengthsman Invoice # 913 (Jan 18)	£162.00
5/3/18: Lengthsman Invoice # 915 (Feb 18)	£162.00
7/3/18: PC laptop					£398.98
7/3/18: Salary (Feb 2018)		            			£132.83
                  
					TOTAL		               £531.81
                             
2/2/18: Worcs Calc: Transparency Code funding 			£515.98
22/2/18: Wychavon DC: New Homes Bonus (Defib)				£800.00
27/2/18: Worcs CC: L’man Invoice # 891				£172.00
5/3/18: Footpath Book sales					£60.00

                                                                         TOTAL                            £1,547.98
	 

18/18 Planning 

· W/17/00279/FUL: The Old Cottage, Bants Barns, Worcester Road – Change of use of two barns, land adjoining The Coventry Arms. Notification of a planning appeal had been circulated on 25/1/18 and the consultation period ended 27 February. No further updates at present.
· W/17/01255/FUL: Woodview Cottage and Woodview Garage – Demolition of redundant vehicle garage and petrol station together with existing dwelling and erection of 9 dwellings on land at Woodview cottage with new vehicular access. 
Decision pending: Updates were provided from Cllr Robinson under item 5e.

· APP/H1840/W/17/3177727 Proposed erection of three poultry units for free range egg production, six feed bins, alterations to existing site entrance, new access track and associated development: 
No further information received to date following granting of planning permission.

· W/18/00112/FUL: St Kenelms Church, Church Lane, Upton Snodsbury – Application approved.


18/19 Correspondence
Notice had been received by the Chairman of Cllr Milner’s intention to resign from the Parish council following ten years of service, with effect from 1st May 2018. A notice of vacancy would be forwarded to Wychavon District Council on 1st May and procedures followed thereafter in line with the Elections Officer.


 18/20 Reports
a) District Cllr Linda Robinson: Cllr Robinson provided a report on the District Council’s budget and Council Tax for 2018/19 confirming that there have been no significant reductions in services since 2010 when the Government grant started to reduce.
There has been a focus upon shared services and joint working, notably with Malvern Hills District Council, exploring other efficiency savings and growing alternative income streams. (Full detail is attached for reference.)

18/21 AOB 
There was no additional business to report.

18/22   Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 8th May 2018 at 7.00 pm



Signed ……………………………………………………… 				Date…………………………..

                                        Chairman 
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